GOD IS MY CO-PILOT

God Is My Co-Pilot was one of the first memoirs to come out of WWII, and it remains to this day one of the greatest. The author, Col. Robert L. Scott, was one of America’s earliest aces of WWII. First published in 1943, God Is My Co-Pilot stayed in print into the late 1960s. The book is the story of Scott’s first tour of duty in the China-Burma-India Theater, from July 1942 to October 1943. During that period he flew 925 hours of combat, totaling 388 missions, and shot down 13 confirmed Japanese aircraft, plus a number of probables.
Colonel Scott was a devout Catholic who said that he felt God was always with him, but his book could hardly be considered a testimony of his faith. Nevertheless, Scott’s book and the black and white film based on the book (released 1949) made the phrase well-known.
In the late 40s or early 50s, a Christian trucker came up with the idea of painting “God is my Co-Pilot” on the back of his big rig. Someone else had bumper stickers printed with those words and they began appearing on other trucks. 

Truckers are typically thought to be anything but religious, but these Christian drivers wanted people to know that there are truckers who take their faith in God seriously. 

After attaching that sticker to their trucks, these Christian truckers soon discovered that others were watching them carefully.  They were forced to be careful that their testimony was not negated by improper behavior. A number of truckers confessed that their driving habits were more influenced by that possibility than getting police citations.

It didn’t take long before the bumper stickers began to disappear.  A few removed the sticker rather than place themselves under the pressure of constant scrutiny. The godless crowd came up with copy-cat versions that made a mockery of Christian faith, and some even had immoral messages. Christian truckers were hurt by this response to their witness, but what hurt them even more was the negative response of some fellow believers. It started when some big-name radio preacher criticized the bumper sticker as a false teaching. He said that the truckers pushed God into the passenger seat when he should be in the driver’s or pilot’s seat. Other ministers still parrot this criticism from their pulpits, on the radio and in print even though few people under 50 have ever seen the bumper sticker in question.  

I do not want to become guilty of criticizing my fellow believers for criticizing their fellow believers. I am just making a suggestion for those who still think Christian truckers are guilty of false teachings when they put that bumper sticker on their trucks: 

Next time you drive somewhere, have your wife get into the back seat and climb into the passenger’s seat. Then hand the car keys to the Lord and let God do the driving. If you do get into the driver’s seat, however, perhaps you can come up with a better way to let people know that you are trying to walk, drive and live to please God without causing fellow believers to accuse you of heresy. 

May God bless you as you seek to live and witness for Christ!

Ralph V Harvey, an imperfect Christian at 83.  I am still learning and welcome correction.   

--------- * ---------

But ye shall receive power, after that the Holy Ghost is come upon you: and ye shall be witnesses unto me both in Jerusalem, and in all Judaea, and in Samaria, and unto the uttermost part of the earth. 

Acts 1:8  

Yea, and all that will live godly in Christ Jesus shall suffer persecution. 

II Timothy 3:12

--------- * ---------

Ralph V Harvey

153 Bentwood Dr.

Malaga, NJ 08328

Tel. 856-694-5684

Email: harveyralph@gmail.com






